Council Meeting

28th November 2012
Notice of Motion under Council Procedure Rule 14
Equal Marriage

	Calderdale Council recognises that all residents should be treated equally and should not be barred from any aspect of civil society either because of their beliefs, race, gender status, disability or sexual orientation.

Calderdale Council notes the recent Government consultation on extending the legal form of marriage to same-sex couples, and the commitment of Calderdale Council to equal rights for lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgendered persons.

Calderdale Council acknowledges and welcomes the positive efforts of the last Government to support lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender rights, including:
· Equal legal age of consent;

· Adoption rights for same-sex couples;

· Fertility treatment rights;

· Introduction of civil partnerships for same-sex couples


Calderdale Council supports the current government's efforts to build on this progress, and legislate for equal Civil Marriage and also calls for equal Civil Partnerships.

Calderdale Council requests that the Chief Executive and the Leader of the Council write to Linda Riordan MP and Craig Whitaker MP requesting they vote in favour in any Parliamentary vote supporting the equal marriage rights of lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgendered couples to bring any proposed legislation to a reality and that they lobby for equal Civil Partnerships.
 


Councillor S Young
